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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-chairman
	Dr. Lindsay Neil
	46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
	01750 720841

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minutes of meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk

On Monday, 13th February 2012, at 7pm

1) Present: Community Councillors Graham Easton, Dr Lindsay Neil, Tommy Combe, Bob Kerr, Jim Gibson, Ian King, David Bethune, Gordon Edgar, Alistair Pattullo.

Also in attendance Elaine Dunipace (taking minutes), PC Roy Brown, Susan Law, Rowlands and Matt Chapman, Selkirk Community Wind Turbines Project.

 and 5 members of the public

2) Apologies: Community Councillors Caroline Cruickshank, Wilma Gunn and John Munro.

Chairman Graham Easton welcomed Susan Law, Matt Chapman and Elaine Dunipace who was present to take the minutes. He reminded all present that mobile ‘phones and recording devices should be switched off.

3) The minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 9th January 2012 were approved (proposed T Combe; seconded B Kerr)

4) Matters, not otherwise included on the agenda, arising from the minutes:

a) In response to a complaint from Cllr Gunn that he and Cllr Davidson had been omitted from the list of those present at the last meeting, it was pointed out that the minutes are circulated and any amendments should be submitted at that stage.

b) After discussion it was agreed that the Open Forum would continue to take place at approximately 7.30.

5) Declaration of Interest: none

6) a) Lothian and Borders Police: PC Brown read out his report, copies of which were submitted to the meeting.  D Bethune reported broken glass at the telephone kiosk at Kingsland Avenue.

     b) SB Wardens: not present, no report.

7) Street Work Planning: Susan Law, Youth Development Worker at Rowlands, outlined plans to engage those who cannot or will not access Rowlands. During the summer they will endeavour to identify areas where problems occur and will circulate a questionnaire aimed at establishing what action is required. This initiative will become as much a part of Rowlands work as the open nights. The long-term strategy is to provide a holistic service, which it is hoped will address issues such as parenting problems but will be dependent on obtaining additional funding. Volunteers will be taking part in this outreach programme and the involvement of the community is essential. Cllr Gunn will be looking into the provision of lights at the Pringle Park which would provide an alternative venue to the streets or the all-weather pitch at Philiphaugh – the charge for the latter being £15 per hour - for the purposes of games. While this was welcomed it was noted that in the past, facilities provided had frequently been unused.

7.30 (approx) OPEN FORUM

a) A local resident raised the issue of the lack of progress at the vacant (former Baptist church/ St Mary’s) sites at the top of Forest Road. Neither site complies with regulations (public safety) as they are not properly fenced. Cllr Gunn has asked Environmental Health to investigate complaints about vermin on the sites. Cllr Riddell-Carre reported that the Planning Department is dealing with the matter but there are legal issues involved, which cannot be disclosed in public. Ian King had been in contact with the Council since the last meeting and he too was unable to divulge information.

b) Local resident Dougie Purves reiterated complaints about blocked drains. He also raised the issue of the failure of any progress to provide Selkirk Bypass and expressed the desire for further discussion on that or, possibly, a relief road.

In response to his request for an undertaking that local companies would be awarded the contracts for work to be done at the Haining Graham Easton explained that, by law, the tendering process has to be competitive and open to all companies. Mr Purves praised the Councillors for the work done in relation to the opening of Clovenfords School and the new crematorium but encouraged SBC to make arrangements for a Knowepark PS replacement.

c) Local resident Cath Henderson questioned whether the publicity given to those participating in the Youth Programme is beneficial. Graham Easton explained that since the programme still has several weeks to run it is not, currently, possible to assess the impact.      She also queried the issue of allowing 12 year olds to vote in the Windfarm poll. Graham Easton suggested that it might be helpful to wait until after the presentation by Matt Chapman as this could address her concerns.

8) Windfarm presentation: Matt Chapman explained the 3 options which will be presented on the voting form and passed round details. One form per household in the TD7 postal area (3,700) will be delivered next week. Although the word “vote” has been used it is really an opinion poll. The electoral register could not be used as only the abbreviated form would have been available. Residents under age eighteen are eligible on the basis that any developments will be impacting on them in future years. All Selkirk High School pupils will have the opportunity to find out about the proposals. Royal Mail will handle the vote as SBC had declined to conduct the process- although Council officials had scrutinised the leaflet.  The purpose of the exercise is to provide a mandate for the SRC to take forward the preferred choice. However the outcome of the poll is not binding. Thereafter the process will continue through three further stages. The funding for the initial stages is provided by The Scottish Government (CARES scheme) but thereafter private funding will have to be sought. Cllr Gunn queried why people outwith the town of Selkirk would be voting on sites on Common Good land and that if one of these sites were chosen who would benefit from income, which is supposed to come to the town? It was explained that the vote has to cover the whole TD7 postcode, rental would be paid to the CGF, which would therefore be of benefit to Selkirk residents; profit from the wind farm would come to the developer (SRC) and would be available to support projects throughout the TD7 area. Cllr Gunn also expressed dissatisfaction with the voting procedures of both this and the previous poll. Cllr Davidson felt that the timing of issuing the leaflet, the poll and public meeting/exhibition was not ideal. Matt Chapman explained that funding delays had led to a very tight time line. He also reassured those with concerns about the security of the ballot forms that they would be very difficult to duplicate.

9) Planning applications:

Planning application considered and passed:

P/App                                    Alterations and extension to Bakehouse

12/00114/FUL                   40-42 High Street (Mr & Mrs Kay)

12/0115/LBCNN

Other planning matters: 

a) I K advised that the Reporter had refused the Broadmeadows Windfarm appeal.

b) Councillors noted the latest lack of enthusiasm by the Scottish Government to progress a Selkirk By-pass.

10) Reports by SBC Councillors:

a) Cllr Davidson spoke to her written report, which was circulated at the meeting and highlighted the planned walk over the By-pass route (Sunday 19 February).

b) Cllr Gunn spoke to his report

c) Cllr Riddell-Carre reported that she had been out with the dog wardens.  She produced copies of The Selkirk Flood Plan – which are available for consultation.  She advised that a consultation document on future planning matters will be on-line by the end of March. From this month there is a relaxation of extensions to unlisted houses and those not within Conservation areas.

11) Common Good Fund: no report

12) Correspondence: an agenda from Planning and Building Standards about a meeting being held today.

All other correspondence has been previously circulated electronically.

13) Report from Selkirk Hill Management sub-committee:

14) Plattling Twinning Group report: The Burgermeister and 11 others will visit in September.  There are no plans for a reciprocal visit.

15) Selkirk Townscape Heritage Initiative report: The working groups have a meeting on 28th February and a report will be presented in due course.

16) Evening Study Group report: These are going well

17) Royal Burgh Diamond Jubilee celebration: After discussion it was decided to investigate the cost of presenting each schoolchild in Selkirk with a commemorative mug. Tommy Combe will establish number required and cost. He will email the information to members and, as time is short, they should convey their decision back by email.  It was agreed that the planting of trees would also be a suitable way of marking the occasion but that will be considered later. 

Sir Michael Strang-Steel has asked Graham Easton to nominate 6 persons to attend the Jubilee Garden Party. He has submitted the names.

AOCB

1) Ian King expressed concern that the height (and angle) of the floodlights on the Sheriff Court  walls creates a traffic hazard to northbound traffic

2) Tommy Combe proposed that the Council purchase an Apple laptop, from SRC, at a suggested cost of £300.  David Bethune will discuss this offer with his SRC colleagues

Next Scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council

Monday 12th March 2012 at 7pm, in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall Selkirk.
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

